
 

 

February 28th, 2020 
 
 
Dear Members of the Transportation & Climate Initiative Leadership Team: 
 
On behalf of our cities and towns, we commend the Baker Administration for their leadership to advance 
the Transportation and Climate Initiative among Northeast and Mid-Atlantic jurisdictions. A successful 
cap-and-invest policy proposal is one of the most important components of the broader strategy we must 
pursue to reduce emissions from transportation and make progress toward our climate goals. 
 
Transportation comprises about 40% of emissions in the Commonwealth and has steadily increased for the 
past several years. Our Global Warming Solutions Act requires Massachusetts to reduce emissions 80% 
below 1990 levels by 2050, and we are supportive of the momentum to go further and achieve net zero by 
2050. While we have made progress reducing emissions in other sectors, transportation remains a 
challenge. Our roads are gripped by some of the worst congestion in the nation, and we will not make 
progress on this issue without investments in public transit and walking and biking infrastructure. At the 
same time we take these steps to reduce emissions, we must also recognize that climate change is here today. 
Our entire transportation system needs to be resilient to the effects of climate change that are already 
happening, including rising temperatures, increased flooding risks, and greater storm severity. The 
Commonwealth is well positioned for positive transformative change for our transportation system, and 
TCI will help us tackle our simultaneous climate and congestion crises head on.  
 
Given the urgency of the climate crisis, we support advancing a number of strategies to reduce emissions 
from transportation and make it easier for our residents to travel without a vehicle, including increasing 
public and private vehicle electrification; transformational investments to our commuter rail system as 
recommended by the Rail Visioning Committee to the MBTA Fiscal and Management Control Board; 
improving access to jobs, education, and services; expanding the proportion of homes with excellent access 
to transit; and improving our streets so that they function as shared spaces for pedestrians and cyclists. Our 
municipalities are working on a number of these efforts to reduce emissions, and many of us are already 
taking advantage of the Complete Streets program, electrifying our municipal fleets and more. With a 
robust TCI program, we will be able to continue this work and further reduce the carbon impact of our 
transportation system. We hope the TCI jurisdictions will retain enough flexibility in the program design to 
allow for investments for these and other related solutions that make sense for urban, suburban, and rural 
communities. 
 
Again, we thank you for your work on this important initiative. We are eager to be partners with you all as 
the TCI policy design continues to take shape, and as the Commonwealth works toward carbon neutrality 
across all sectors.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mayor Michael P. Cahill 
City of Beverly 
 
 
 



 

 

Adam W. Chapdelaine, Town Manager 
Town of Arlington 
 
Thomas G. Ambrosino, City Manager 
City of Chelsea 
 
Daniel C. Bennett, Board of Selectmen Chairman 
Town of Danvers 
 
Brendhan Zubricki, Town Administrator 
Town of Essex 
 
Mayor Carlo DeMaria Jr. 
City of Everett 
 
Mayor Sefatia Romeo Theken 
City of Gloucester 
 
Mayor Roxann Wedegartner 
City of Greenfield 
 
Joseph J. Domelowicz Jr., Town Manager 
Town of Hamilton 
 
Mayor Alex Morse 
City of Holyoke 
 
Anthony Marino, Town Manager 
Town of Ipswich 
 
Mayor Daniel Rivera 
City of Lawrence 
 
Mayor Thomas M. McGee 
City of Lynn 
 
Gregory Federspiel, Town Administrator 
Town of Manchester-by-the-Sea 
 
Jason Silva, Town Administrator 
Town of Marblehead 
 
Mayor Breanna Lungo-Koehn 
City of Medford 
 



 

 

Mayor Paul Brodeur 
City of Melrose 
 
Andrew Sheehan, Town Administrator 
Town of Middleton 
 
Antonio Barletta, Town Administrator 
Town of Nahant 
 
Mayor Donna D. Holaday 
City of Newburyport 
 
Mayor Thomas W. Bernard 
City of North Adams 
 
Mayor Edward A. Bettencourt, Jr. 
City of Peabody 
 
Mayor Brian M. Arrigo 
City of Revere 
 
Mitchell Vieira, Town Administrator 
Town of Rockport 
 
Mayor Kimberly Driscoll 
City of Salem 
 
Scott C. Crabtree, Esq., Town Manager 
Town of Saugus 
 
Mayor Joseph A. Curtatone 
City of Somerville 
 
Mayor William C. Reichelt 
City of West Springfield 
 
Sean R. Fitzgerald, Town Administrator 
Town of Swampscott 
 
Kevin Harutunian, Town Administrator 
Town of Topsfield 
 
Anthony Ansaldi, Town Administrator 
Town of Wenham 
 



 

 

Austin Faison, Town Manager 
Town of Winthrop 
 
Mayor Scott Galvin 
City of Woburn 


